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The leadership conference this summer will be 
hosted by the Silver Spring branch on June 12 and 
will provide TRAINing for ongoing and new branch 
officers.  We will spend our day’s TRAINing trip 
concentrating on Emboldening Leaders.  

As Dian Belanger noted in her introduction at the 
installation of officers at the April convention, Lead-
ership is not a solo commitment.  Marcie Posner 
also said in her report that, “we must have more 
active members who will step forward when and 
where needed.”  

Thus, some of our goals at this meeting will be to:  

share ideas to encourage branch leadership  
     development;  
help in identifying leaders and addressing current 

needs;  
learn new fundraising techniques; 
encourage the sharing of resources and strate-

gies;  
assist in membership retention and growth.     

Get Your Tickets Here 
9:00-9:30:  Registration, and Continental Breakfast  

All Aboard 
9:30-10:30: Keynote address-Kathy Braeman     

"Shifting Perspectives on Leadership" will be the 
focus of Executive Coach Kathryn Grace Brae-
man's keynote address.  She will show how we 
each need to identify and build on our own 
strengths as a first step to empowering others and 

emboldening leaders.  Kathy invites us as women 
to step into our own power.   

Whistle Stop 
10:30-11:00     Break  

Tickets, Please 
11:00-12:00     Board Meeting  

Dining Car 
12:00-12:45    Lunch  

Sharing the Scenery  
12:45-1:15 Presentation of Branch Projects  

Many branches have been very creative this year 
planning fund raisers, membership activities, commu-
nity service projects, etc., and we would like members 
to share with the group, ideas which we can take 
back to our own branches. We will take 5 -10 minutes 
to hear from each branch that is interested. If you 
would like to make a presentation, call Mary Anne 
Williams (301-662-7837) or Pat Crane (410-819-
3653).   

Sightseeing Car 
1:15-3:30  Workshop Choices  

CREATING MAGIC WANDS 
Kathy Braeman’s afternoon workshop will offer 
practical paths for each of us to find our own 
"magic wands!”  We will have opportunities to own 
our own leadership gifts and create paths for oth-
ers to embrace their own "inner leader."  We will 
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explore how we ignite our own passions to decide 
where and how we want to have an impact.  Is 
there a safe way to take a risk or is it too risky to 
remain safe?    

We will explore ways to pass the baton to younger 
women and show them the benefits from 
AAUW.  For example, once Kathy invited her 
friends to a leadership link event for her daughter 
and her college friends.  To bridge the communica-
tions gap, each college woman copied two quotes 
from a book of Women's Quotation.  These quotes 
bridged the age gap: two who were inspired by the 
same quote were matched and had a conversation 
starter.    

LEADERSHIP CORPS  

AAUW chose to identify grassroots liaisons in the 
Leadership Corps who will help two-way communi-
cation -- on the one hand to identify and promote 
national resources at the local and state levels and 
on the other hand to communicate local and state 
concerns to staff and national leaders.  Among the 
goals is to foster member involvement and leader-
ship development throughout AAUW.  The goal is 
to collaborate to build overall AAUW membership -- 
to revitalize branches, to acquire new members, 
and to establish new branches.  The Leadership 
Corps is an expansion of the regional director 
model adapted to the 21st century to galvanize our 
sense of ourselves, of AAUW as a nationwide 
"community" of members who bring together our 
energies, creativity, intelligence, diversity and 
friendship within and across, branches, states, in-
terests, to advance equity for women and girls.  We 
want to leverage the power and influence of the 
AAUW community to break through barriers for 
women and girls.  

FILLING THE COAL CAR 
Laura McCulty Stepp will lead an afternoon work-
shop discussing AAUW programs and special 
events that our members and branches can partici-
pate in.  She will also bring us ideas on how to 
raise monies for the AAUW national funds and our 
own community activities.  This workshop contin-
ues a sharing of the branch projects at lunch.  At 
the April Convention, Laura had an opportunity to 

explain the restructuring of AAUW which took place 
after the convention in St. Louis. Members thought 
this explanation very helpful, and she can briefly 
discuss this to those who missed it in April.     

Laura McCulty Stepp, AAUW Director of Develop-
ment since 2006, hails from Ohio and has more 
than 15 years of fundraising experience for local, 
state and national non-profit organizations.  She 
currently directs fund raising activities to support all 
AAUW programs through individual giving, branch 
giving, major gifts, planned gifts, corporate giving, 
and special events.  She has a long commitment to 
social justice issues especially those concerning 
women and children.  Laura lives in Maryland with 
her husband and two daughters and often visits her 
son in Ohio.  

DON’T LOSE ANY CARS  

Back by popular demand……………Jennifer In-
gram presented a membership workshop on re-
cruitment at our April convention and one of our 
members declared it very exciting.  Now, she is 
ready to help us with retention of our members.  
She will present an interactive workshop discuss-
ing successes and ideas for attracting and retain-
ing members.  She will also be able to discuss the 
AAUW national membership campaigns.   

Jennifer Ingram is the MD State membership chair 
and a member of the Howard County Branch.  Her 
success with her own branch is incredible—they 
went from 45 members to 80.    

Bringing up the Caboose 
3:30     

Take all these wonderful ideas back to your branch 
and have a wonderful and busy summer. 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Directions and Registration Form 
Page 11 
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Kathy was an early 
activist for women's 
equity.  She cam-
paigned for a seat in 
the U.S. Congress 
from Nebraska in 
1972 as a feminist 
candidate after being 
a leader in the 
League of Women 
Voters (LWV), Na-
tional Organization for 
Women (NOW), and 
the National Women's 
Political Caucus 
(NWPC). She came to 
Washington, DC, in 
1975 after finishing 
law school and was 
active in the American 

Bar Association, the Federal Bar Association, the 
United Nations Association, and Toastmasters Inter-
national. After leaving her position as an administra-
tive judge for a federal agency in 2008, Kathy be-
came a executive coach and inspirational 
speaker.   Her goal is to encourage leaders to reach 
out to new people, to explore common 
threads to better build rapport and trust.  She pro-
vides coaching support to help individuals 
gain confidence to become catalysts for change. Her 
website:  www.thekatalystconnection.com outlines 
her background.  

As a member of the AAUW's recently established 
Leadership Corps, Kathy is one of 48 grassroots liai-
sons.  The goal is to provide consulting and re-
sources to local and state groups.  She lives in Wash-

ington, DC, and has also served with the AAUW 
Lobby Corps on Capitol Hill.  She has been a catalyst 
and had AAUW leadership roles on the State of Vir-
ginia AAUW Board as Program vice president and 
also in the Arlington Branch.  Before she created her 
own coaching business, The Katalyst Connection, 
she served as an administrative judge for the De-
fense Office of Hearings and Appeals and travelled 
nationally to conduct due process hearings and as-
sess individual's trustworthiness.  She worked in the 
federal government for thirty years at Defense, Jus-
tice, Office of Personnel Management, and for the 
U.S. Senate.  She previously served as Executive 
Director of the Women's Law Fund.    

When new to AAUW, Kathy was asked to design her 
first AAUW program in 2008 for the Legal Advocacy 
Fund (LAF).  She chose to focus on the status of 
sports equity at the high school level under Title IX as 
there is a nexus between sports equity, educational 
equity, and workplace equity.  She has continued this 
interest.  She recently spoke on equity in athletics in 
April at the West Virginia and Virginia State AAUW 
conferences.  Her daughter Elizabeth Kristen is a 
public interest lawyer with a focus on Title IX litiga-
tion.  In April Elizabeth led a sports equity workshop 
at the California State AAUW conference.  Last fall 
Kathy and Elizabeth collaborated with LAF staffer 
Holly Kearl in creating KNOW THE SCORE, a new 
"Program in a Box" (PIAB) on the AAUW website 
which shows branches a step by step approach to 
seeing how sports has made a difference in the lives 
of teenage girls.  AAUW has a Title IX Compliance 
website available here: http://www.aauw.org/
advocacy/laf/lafnetwork/library/
TitleIXcompliance.cfm.  

Kathy Braeman 

The Marylander is published quarterly in Fall, Winter, Spring, and Summer editions by AAUW MD, Janet 
Moses, editor. Send articles to <edieallison@comcast.net> or mail to Edie Allison, 1124 Troy Rd., 
Rockville, MD  20852-2348.  All submissions are edited for length and clarity. Deadline for the Fall     
issue July 31, 2010.   Please note: Early submissions will be retained for publication.   

Please send ALL address changes to  
AAUW Records Office, 1111 16th St., NW, Washington, DC 20036-4873 

Make address changes ONLINE in the AAUW Member Center <http://www.aauw.org>. 

http://www.thekatalystconnection.com
http://www.aauw.org/
advocacy/laf/lafnetwork/library/
TitleIXcompliance.cfm
http://www.aauw.org>
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Message from Marcie 

    Marcie Posner, President AAUW MD 

410-465-1905  <marciaposner@hotmail.com> 

My term as president is a living example of the old 
adage, “Time flies  when we are having fun.”  Could it 
really be two years since Diane Roca passed the 
gavel to me, as the “antique” box started to fall apart?  
Was that crumbling box an omen, a harbinger of what 
the future would bring?  Maybe it was.   

We started out as pilots for the Association--pilots 
wearing pearls.  We opened AAUW’s Program in a 
Box to find suggested topics of interest and concern, 
but then there were complaints that the Association 
was telling us what to do; we paid for our membership 
on line, after a lot of confusion, discussion, prodding, 
and lecturing; we were in the dark as to what was go-
ing on in Annapolis, as no one was willing to follow in 
Elaine Franz’ well-worn shoes; and we asked for vol-
unteers but heard “no” more often than “yes.”  How-
ever, our hard work reflected that the Association 
rightly gave us the privilege to wear its PEARL(s) to 
protect, educate, advocate, research and lead, and 
we supported each gem with our monetary contribu-
tions.   

For the first time, the State is sponsoring a young 
woman to attend the National Conference for College 
Women Student Leaders (NCCWSL), held on the 
University of Maryland College Park campus, and will 
continue to do so each year by asking the branches 
for names of possible recipients. The State brought 
excellent speakers and workshops to its conferences 
and conventions, imparting vital  information to 
branch members.   

Branches have responded in various ways to encour-
age girls and young women in the areas of STEM, as 
well as to assist in paying for their  college educa-
tions, no matter what their areas of study.  For in-
stance, Howard County gives a yearly scholarship 
and works with the Giving Circle at the Applied Phys-
ics Laboratory each year to introduce middle and high 
school girls to science and math. They also have a  
mentoring program.  Hagerstown holds a large book 
sale to award several scholarships each year, and 
continues to see the students through their college 
years, if asked.  Harford awards high school junior-
year young women for their exceptional work in math 
and science.  Easton has a luncheon for Women Who 
Make a Difference and Patuxent River has a Dare to 
Dream project that awards women. Branches  have 
members of Lobby Corps who keep abreast of what 
is happening on the Hill and lobby for or against bills.  
These are only a few examples of the good work 
done by AAUW Maryland and its branches.   

However, we had areas that were weak—weak as an 
antique box taken for granted.  It would do its job, 
even without people giving necessary attention to its 
needs. With new tape added to the old and more tape 
to fill in empty spaces, the box is now sturdy.  And 
with new officers added to the old, another filling a 
vital empty space, and additional  members willing to 
donate their time and energy, we will have an even 
stronger organization to break barriers, advancing 
equity for women and girls through education, advo-
cacy, philanthropy and research. 

Dear Members,  

 I usually send thank-you notes by snail mail; however,  to reach  everyone, I am going the technology 
route.   

My beautiful plant now decorates my dining room, sitting in the largest tea cup I have ever seen, on the 
table in the center of the room.  I will do my very best to keep it growing.  I also enjoy a cup of tea in the 
evening, tea that really does revive me to get done what I need to do—either for AAUW or for myself.   

Thank you for these things and for a wonderful two years working with you.   

Sincerely,  

 Marcie 
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Meet Our Leaders…... 

Mary Anne has been an 
active member of 
AAUW for more than 30 
years.  During that time, 
she has served in many 
branch offices, including 
Program Vice President, 
Membership Vice Presi-
dent, and President.  
She has served as 
State Program Co-Vice 
President for the last 
four years.   AAUW has 

given much to her on a personal and professional 
level, and she values the friends she has made 
through the organization.  She is dedicated to 
working towards the goal of equity for all women 
and girls!   

In her other life, she is a retired school teacher, 
and now works as a support coordinator for the 
non-profit The Arc of Frederick County.  She is 
married with two adult children and two and a half 
grandchildren (one expected in August).  In her 
spare time she is taking lessons to fly an air-
plane.  Joyce Graf has been a booster for this goal!  

A life member of 
AAUW and a 
founding member 
of Kensington-
Rockville Branch, 
Joyce has been 
active in AAUW 
since joining 
AAUW Walnut 
Creek, CA in the 
late 70s.  She was 
a member of the 
former Rockville, 
MD branch, where 
she served as 
newsletter editor, 

program vice-president, and president. At the state 
level, Joyce has edited the Marylander, contributed 
to Leader Lines, and is former AAUW Maryland 
Program Vice-President. She is on the local ar-
rangements committee for the 2011 AAUW conven-
tion and was a member of the local planning com-

mittee for the 100th anniversary celebration in 
Washington of the AAUW Educational Foundation. 

Joyce’s career includes work in quality assurance 
management for health care products, teaching 
high school and college chemistry, and directing 
environmental science for CTFA, the industry asso-
ciation representing the personal care products in-
dustry.   

A graduate of the University of Vermont, she holds 
a master’s and doctorate in organic chemistry from 
the University of Massachusetts at Amherst.  She is 
a member of the Association for Women Geoscien-
tists and the American Chemical Society. 

A private pilot, she has flown throughout the US, 
Canada, and the Bahamas.  She is spending her 
retirement years visiting friends and family all over 
the world.  She traveled with her late husband Bob 
to every continent except Antarctica.  She will miss 
the AAUW MD fall conference because it conflicts 
with a month-long trip to Southeast Asia. 

Co-Presidents 

Joyce Fleury Graf 

Mary Anne Williams 
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Public Policy Vice President 
Hollis Paschen 

A Howard County resident since 1976, Hollis 
Paschen’s activities include 
25+ years as an award-
winning journalist, weekly 
columnist, investigative re-
porter, and English teacher / 
career counselor for male 
inmates in medium and 
maximum security prisons. 
In 2008, she became a Na-
tional Institute of Correc-
tions-certified trainer for its 
Offender Workforce Devel-
opment program.  Hollis has 
been an editor and writer for 
publications such as Balti-

more Magazine, Prevention Magazine Health Books, 
Johns Hopkins Women’s Health Newsletter, and the 
Maryland State Department of Education (MSDE). 
Currently, Hollis is an Adjunct Reader for Bowie State 
University, and an Student Assessment Specialist at 
Lincoln College of Technology.  

As a journalist, Hollis frequently chose her own topics, 
and they often focused on women’s issues.  Her re-
search included living in homeless shelters with at-risk 

families, mostly women and children; interviewing vic-
tims of incest and domestic violence; tracking down 
newly-released but missing schizophrenics for Johns 
Hopkins’ researchers, and tackling countless projects 
that required the skillful hand of a compassionate ob-
server.  

Not surprisingly, Hollis raised her son to embrace the 
same passion for promoting women’s rights and gen-
der equity. “Teddy” often accompanied his mother to 
interviews, rallies, and what is now one of their favorite 
memories, the historic ERA March on Washington in 
1978. “He was thrilled to actually meet and talk to one 
of our country’s original suffragettes,” she says. “After 
that, he was hooked.”  

Hollis graduated cum laude from the University of 
Maryland with a B.A. in English and  worked toward 
her M.S. in Regional and Urban Planning at Johns 
Hopkins University. An avowed “news junkie” she rel-
ishes “debating the issues” and working on political 
campaigns. Her latest source of pride and joy is her 
new grandson, Hunter, who is becoming part of a fam-
ily tradition: Pinned to his travel bag is a button that 
says “WORK FOR EQUALITY!”  

Communications Vice President 
Edie Allison 

  

Program Vice President    
Marcie Posner 

Edie  has been a member of 
AAUW Maryland since mov-
ing to the state in 1997.  Dur-
ing that period she has 
served as Gaithersburg 
Branch President and has 
been Maryland President 

(2004-2006) and Maryland Co-Vice President for 
Membership (2006-2009). She is a petroleum ge-
ologist currently working as a consultant after re-
cently retiring from a 24-year career with the U.S. 
Department of Energy. She holds a Master's degree 
in Geology from the University of Utah.  
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Membership Jennifer Ingram  
Membership Vice President 

We met our goal for this year – an increase in state 
membership of 24 new members net as of 4/1/10.  
This allows for members who did not renew as well, 
so this is a great accomplishment.  Howard County 
has the highest percentage of increase with 44 new 
members net since 2/1/09, a 97.7% increase.  
Garrett County was next with 8 new members net, a 
47% increase.   Congratulations to Frederick, Laurel 
and Silver Spring as well! 

We recruited for the state at the MLAW state confer-
ence and the League of Women Voters state confer-

ence, as well as the MAGIC conference (our part of 
the National Girls Collaborative Project).  We plan to 
recruit for the state at the Multinational Development 
of Women in Technology (MDWIT) Conference on 
April 29.  Branches that want their branch to be rep-
resented should submit a file of their membership 
application to me at jenniferingram@comcast.net.   

It is time to begin the renewal of membership proc-
ess.  Renewal applications are due by June 30, 
2010.  Contact your branch membership vice-
president for more information. 

Jennifer Ingram 
Jennifer worked for the 
Social Security Administra-
tion for 34 years in various 
positions across the coun-
try.  Her latest job un-
til retirement 3 years ago 
was marketing programs 
for people with disabilities 
to help them secure 
work.  Jennifer has  been 
very involved in AAUW as 

Membership Vice-President of Howard County for 
the last two years, and President-Elect for the past 
year.  She will become President of Howard County 
on July 1, 2010.  She also served as Membership 
Vice President of Maryland for the past year and will 
serve another year.  She believes we need to re-
cruit a diverse group of members for Maryland and 
work toward keeping members involved in 
AAUW. She appreciates the branches’ efforts to do 
so and looks forward to working with them for the 
next year. 
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Thank you to everyone who participated in the 
AAUW Education Fund raffles at the Maryland 
AAUW convention.  $102.00 was raised for the 
Funds from the raffle of the AAUW scarf as well as 
$46.00 from the wine.    

A reminder note to Branches, for every $500.00 in 
total contributions to AAUW Education Funds in 
2009, your branch is entitled to award a “named gift” 
recipient.  Please contact me if your branch wants to 
receive the official certificate forms for the awarding 
of these “named gifts”.    

At the recent convention, I presented awards to the 
following Branches which had the highest total giving 
to the AAUW Education Funds: 

#1  Kensington-Rockville    $10,703 

#2  Anne Arundel County   $ 7,370 
#3  Gaithersburg                  $ 5,100  

The following Branches had the highest giving per 
capita: 

#1  Laurel 
#2  Kensington-Rockville 
#3  Gaithersburg  

What’s next for Maryland projects in the area of 
AAUW Funds?   I have formed a committee to ex-
plore our options for our next major project.  We will 
be meeting sometime in May to discuss proposed 
ideas.   If you did not have an opportunity to give 
your input at the Convention, please feel free to 
email me at dialacpa@aol.com or call me 410-795-
5091.    It’s not too late to be part of the planning. 

AAUW Educational Opportunities 
Fund 

Christine Schmitz 
 Educational Opportunities Fund Vice-President, 

Christine Schmitz  

Christine, a former 
Co-President of the 
AAUW Towson 
Branch, is a Certi-
fied Public Account-
ant and Certified 
Financial Planner 
with Glass Jacob-
son in Owings Mills. 
In addition to being 
a CPA, her special-
ties at Glass Jacob-
son are in the areas 
of investment and 
insurance planning. 
She advises indi-

viduals on their life, disability and long term care insur-
ance needs in addition to being a Registered Invest-
ment Advisor. She also recently received the Personal 
Financial Specialist designation from the American 
Institute of CPAs.   

She has been a member of AAUW since 2002 serving 
as Vice President for Membership of AAUW Towson, 
Chairperson for their Empowering Women's Confer-
ence and a former Co-President. She was a member 

of the Association's Membership Task Force in 2007 
working on the Strategic Process at the National level. 
Her introduction to AAUW was through attending one 
of the Empowering Women's Conferences held by 
AAUW Towson. She has been the Maryland Vice 
President of the AAUW Educational Foundation for the 
last two years.   

In addition to being a graduate of the University of Bal-
timore and the College for Financial Planning, Chris-
tine is also a graduate of Peabody Conservatory of the 
Johns Hopkins University with a Bachelor's degree in 
Vocal Performance. She has remained active with 
Peabody, having served as President of their Alumni 
Association for two years as well as Secretary of the 
John Hopkins University Alumni Steering Committee. 
She and her husband continue their involvement in 
singing; currently with Columbia Pro Cantare and the 
CPC Chamber Chorus. She is also a member of nu-
merous business organizations such as the Maryland 
Association of CPAs, the Financial Planning Associa-
tion, the Society of Financial Service Professionals 
and Women in Financial Services. She is an active 
member of St. Barnabas Episcopal Church in Sykes-
ville where she chairs their Finance Committee and is 
a member of the elected Vestry.  
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2010 Convention Report 
By Susan Wierman, Baltimore Branch 

The Baltimore Branch hosted the 2010 AAUW 
Maryland Convention at Cross Keys April 10-11.  
Over 50 AAUW members “took a little trip” to a 
stronger future.    

To begin, Laura McCulty Stepp, AAUW Director of 
Development, helped us choose a destination.  She 
reminded us AAUW’s mission is to advance equity 
for women and girls through advocacy, education, 
philanthropy, and research.  AAUW’s redesigned 
website will make it easier to find our way.  Laura 
recognized the success of AAUW Maryland in fully 
funding the Dian Belanger international fund.  (At 
least $100,000 has been contributed to that fund, so 
its first fellowship will be awarded next year.)  

Planning our route, State President Marcia Posner 
guided us as we approved the newly amended 
bylaws published in the spring Marylander and 
elected officers.  Joyce Fleury Graf (Kensington/
Rockville) and Mary Anne Williams (Frederick) will 
serve two years as co-presidents beginning July 1.  
Others elected were Hollis Pashen (Howard 
County) Public Policy Vice President, Edie Allison 
(Gaithersburg) Communications Vice President, 
and Christine Schmitz Fundraising Vice President.  
Cleopatra Campbell Anderson will continue her role 
as Legal Advocacy Fund Liaison.    

There are now 774 members in AAUW Maryland, 
including a reported 56 members in the Baltimore 
Branch.  In the past year, members of Maryland 
branches contributed over $43,000 to the 
Educational Foundation, and over $8,000 to the 
Legal Advocacy fund.  

Our luncheon speaker was Dr. Bernice Sandler, 
known as the “Godmother of Title IX.”  Enacted in 
1972, Title IX prohibits sex discrimination in 
federally funded educational institutions.  The initial 
intent was to address admission and employment, 
with sports a minor consideration.  Since 1972 most 
overt policies excluding women have been 
eliminated.  Many more women have entered 
graduate school, many faculty have received raises, 
and women’s participation in sports has greatly 
increased.  But Dr. Sandler made it clear there is 
more to be done, particularly in K-12 education, 
where social bullying is prevalent.  Girls are still 
discouraged from entering certain fields, and it will 
take generations to effect needed comprehensive 
social change.  

Three concurrent sessions in the afternoon 
provided opportunities to expand membership, take 
care of personal finances, or continue discussion 
with Dr. Sandler.  In addition, experts presented 
information about the World Medical Card, available 
to AAUW members.    

Our dinner speaker was Kristen Gales, a lawyer 
who is a national expert in pursuing cases of sex 
discrimination.  She kept us enthralled with stories 
of athletes striving to reach their potential.  Also that 
evening, Janet Crampton (Kensington/Rockville) 
received special recognition for her many 
contributions to AAUW.  On Sunday, we celebrated 
Janet, Dian Belanger, Eileen Menton, the Maryland 
women in whose names AAUW grants fellowships. 
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Patuxent River WOW Luncheon 

The WOW luncheon March 20 was a big success, with over 120 
attendees, including 11 from AAUW.  Marcia Posner, our state 
president, came down from Columbia; also present were Norma 
Powers, Anne Harrison, Sue Chabot, Cynthia Dickerson, An-
drews, Roberta Safer, and Ira and Barbara Fetterhoff.  The photo 
at the right shows Barbara, the AAUW honoree with Marcia and 
Norma.   The branch had a display about AAUW and our Dare to 
Dream project. Marie Andrews was honored by the League of 
Women Voters for her work on the new Calvert County Pool. 

(from The Graduate, May 2010) 
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Summer Conference 
June 12, 2010 

Saint Luke Lutheran Church, 9100 Colesville Road  
Silver Spring, MD  20910  Phone: 301-588-4363 

http://www.saintluke.us/ 

 

Direct all questions to Mary Anne Williams at 301-662-7837-- email: treksk8@aol.com 
or  

Pat Crane at  410-819-3653-- email: chuckpat@goeaston.net 

From Harford County: 
Take I-695 East 
Take exit 33A for I-95 S toward Baltimore/Washington 
Keep right at the fork to continue toward I-95 S and merge onto 
I-95 S  
Take exit 27 to merge onto I-495 W toward Silver Spring 
Take exit 30 to merge onto Colesville Rd/US-29 S toward Sil-
ver Spring   

From Points West: 
Keep right at the fork to continue toward I-95 S and merge onto 
I-95 S  
Take exit 27 to merge onto I-495 W toward Silver Spring 
Take exit 30 to merge onto Colesville Rd/US-29 S toward Sil-
ver Spring      

From Eastern Shore and Annapolis Area: 
Take US-50 W 
Take exit 7B to merge onto I-495 N/I-95 N  
Continue to follow I-495 N 
Take exit 30 to merge onto Colesville Rd/US-29 S toward  
Silver Spring   

From Points South: 
Crane Hwy/US-301 N 
Continue onto Branch Ave/MD-5 N 
Merge onto I-495 N/I-95 N via the ramp to Baltimore/College 
Park Continue to follow I-495 N 
Take exit 30 to merge onto Colesville Rd/US-29 S toward Sil-
ver Spring  

From Baltimore Area: 
Exit from I-695 onto I-70 W toward Frederick 
Take exit 87A on the left to merge onto Columbia Pike/US-29 
S  
Continue to follow US-29 S to Silver Spring  

The church will be on the right when coming from US-29 
S.   Park on the Highland Drive parking lot.  There will be 
someone to give directions.     

Conference registration must be received by June 4th.  Mail registration form and  $30/registrant payable 
to “AAUW MD” to AAUW c/o Janet Moses, 21 Theo Lane, Towson, MD  21204-2751 

____________________________________________________________________________________  

Name:___________________________Preferred name on badge____________  __________________

 

Address:_____________________________________________________________________________

 

____________________________________________________________________________________

 

Phone:________________________________E-Mail:________________________________________

 

Branch_Name/Position______________________________________________________________ ___

 

Special_Request: Facility/Other___________________________________________________________

 

Check with Google Maps or 
Mapquest to get the best         

directions for you 

http://www.saintluke.us/


Moving?   
Send ALL address changes to  

AAUW Records Office 
1111 16th Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20036-4873 
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Transition Board Meeting  
Saturday, June 5, 2010  
Joyce Graf’s house  

Summer 2010 Conference  
Saturday, June 12, 2010 
Saint Luke Lutheran Church 
9100 Colesville Road 
Silver Spring, MD    

Deadline for the Fall issue of The Marylander   
Saturday, July 31, 2010  

Fall Conference  
Saturday, September 25, 2010  
Hosted by Anne Arundel County Branch      
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Summer Leadership Conference 
Kathy Braeman 
Message from Marcie 
Meet Our Leaders 
Membership 
Educational Opportunities Fund 
2010 Convention Report 
Convention Pictures 
Patuxent River WOW Luncheon 
Summer Conference Directions and 
       Registration Form 


